# 2024 年天津高考英语真题重组卷

## 01

## 第I卷

## 注意事项:

- 1. 每小题选出答案后,用铅笔将答题卡上对应题目的答案标号涂黑。如需改动,用橡皮擦干净 后,再选涂其他答案标号。
- 2. 本卷共 55 小题, 共 95 分。
- 第一部分:英语知识运用(共两节,满分45分)
- 第一节:单项填空(共15小题;每小题1分,满分15分)
- 从 A、B、C、D 四个选项中,选出可以填入空白处的最佳选项。
- 例:Stand over there \_\_\_\_\_ you'll be able to see it better.
- A. or B. and C. but D. while

```
答案是 B。
```

- 1. (2022·天津·高考真题)—I worked on your car the whole night. How is it running?
- It is running great! \_\_\_\_\_. You were such a big help!
  - A. It's a pity B. I couldn't agree more
  - C. Forget it D. I can hardly thank you enough
- 2. (2022·天津·高考真题) Food and medical supplies\_\_\_\_\_ to all the residents after the hurricane last Sunday.
  - A. distribute B. distributed
  - C. are distributed D. were distributed
- 3. (2021·天津·高考真题) I wanted to make dumplings but found I had \_\_\_\_\_\_ flour, so I went out to buy some.
  - A. made up for B. run out of
  - C. kept away from D. got down to
- 4. (2021·天津·高考真题) Feeling fearful is healthy \_\_\_\_\_ it helps you slow down and evaluate risks properly.
  - A. because B. until C. before D. although
- 5. (2020·天津·高考真题) Jim says we \_\_\_\_\_ stay in his house as long as we leave it clean and tidy.
- A. must B. can C. need D. should
- 6. (2020·天津·高考真题) \_\_\_\_\_\_ us prepare for the exam, the teacher suggested reading through our notes.
  - A. To help B. Helped C. Helping D. Being helped
- 7. (2020·天津·高考真题) Dr. Rowan, \_\_\_\_\_ secretary resigned two weeks ago, has had to do all his own typing.

C. of which A. whose B. of whom D. which 8. (2019·天津·高考真题) We can observe that artificial intelligence has already made a(n) on our lives in many ways. A. statement B. impact C. impression D. judgment 9. (2019·天津·高考真题) The workers were not better organized, otherwise they \_\_\_\_\_ the task in half the time. A. accomplished B. had accomplished C. would accomplish D. would have accomplished 10. (2019·天津·高考真题) A dog's eating habit requires regular training before it is \_\_\_\_\_\_ established. A. properly B. widely C. originally D. temporarily 11. (2022·天津·高考真题) we achieve great success in our work, we should not be too proud. A. Ever since B. Even if D. As though C. In case 12. (2022·天津·高考真题)When people are depressed, some experience a loss of while others can't stop eating. A. appetite B. power D. sight C. memory 13. (2022·天津·高考真题) Mental health involves\_\_\_\_\_ you process things such as stress and anxiety. A. how B. what C. why D. which 14. (2021·天津·高考真题) It's a good idea to choose a(n) \_\_\_\_\_ destination in case your first-choice tourist spot is not available. A. annual B. exact C. alternative D. pleasant 15. (2021·天津·高考真题) Nowadays many people travel across China high-speed trains. A. on behalf of B. by means of C. at cost of D. in terms of 第二节:完形填空(共 20 小题:每小题 1.5 分, 满分 30 分) 阅读下面短文, 掌握其大意, 然后从 16~35 各题所给的 A、B、C、D 四个选项中, 选出最佳选 项。 (2022·天津·高考真题) When I was in sixth grade, I joined the band program to learn to play the clarinet (单

簧管). The beginning of the year had gone \_\_\_\_\_16 \_\_\_\_. But as most students progressed, I seemed to fall behind.

From then on, I hated playing the clarinet and I kept getting 21. With the day of the new performance approaching, I grew increasingly upset. In a moment of 22, I asked for sick leave. It was so relieving and such a(n) 23 way out.

The avoidance of my lessons continued until my mum asked me about it. "I want to quit." My tears started 24 . "If you really want to quit, why are you crying?" asked mum. She <u>25</u> and I realized I wanted to stay in band and, by not facing my fears, I had created a black hole that would be difficult to <u>26</u> out of. I made a <u>27</u> not to hide from my fears and to stand up to even the worst of them, so a <u>28</u> could be achieved.

The next day I met with my band teacher and told her I was having a problem and couldn't \_\_\_\_\_\_29 why. She asked me gently to play for her. I tried, but only an unpleasant sound came out. She didn't \_\_\_\_\_\_30 at me and handed me a new reed (簧片). I put it in place and tried again. To my great \_\_\_\_\_\_31 I could play well. My problem was solved and my fear was \_\_\_\_\_\_32 a lot that year.

<u>33</u> I'm glad that I overcame my fear. Fear can <u>34</u> everything in a person's life. Hiding from those very fears only creates a hole, which makes a person stay <u>35</u> inside. After facing up to a fear, one may find life easier and much more enjoyable.

16. A. badly	B. endlessly	C. randomly	D. smoothly
17. A. mess up	B. move on	C. set out	D. take off
18. A. impression	B. essay	C. story	D. factor
19. A. ashamed	B. starved	C. excited	D. relaxed
20. A. crashing	B. moving	C. selling	D. bending
21. A. stricter	B. worse	C. happier	D. smarter
22. A. joy	B. panic	C. doubt	D. sympathy
23. A. funny	B. important	C. easy	D. traditional
24. A. drying	B. disappearing	C. flowing	D. separating
25. A. had a point	B. made a change	C. reached a level	D. took a break
26. A. send	B. bring	C. pick	D. climb

27. A. request	B. resolution	C. presentation	D. proposal	
28. A. balance	B. degree	C. position	D. solution	
29. A. figure out	B. give away	C. think over	D. make up	
30. A. aim	B. smile	C. wave	D. shout	
31. A. anger	B. sorrow	C. disappointment	D. surprise	
32. A. felt	B. shown	C. removed	D. voiced	
33. A. Carrying on	B. Looking back	C. Stepping aside	D. Turning around	
34. A. consume	B. examine	C. reflect	D. rescue	
35. A. unknown	B. unpunished	C. interested	D. trapped	
第二部分:阅读理解(共 20 小题:每少题 2.5 分, 满分 50 分)				
阅读下列短文,从每题所给的 A、B、C、D 四个选项中,选出最佳选项。				

А

(2021·天津·高考真题) When starting college, most students enjoy a week's stay on campus before classes actually begin. What should you do with that time? Below are several tips to ease (使熟悉) yourself into college life.

#### **Participating in Campus Welcome Activities**

Most universities host welcome events before the academic year officially begins, including freshmen orientations (迎新会), campus picnics, and entertainments like concerts.

Participating in such events is a great way to learn about school facilities and understand campus culture: What do students do for fun? What are their favorite classes? What is the history of your university? It can help you observe campus life outside the classroom.

### **Exploring Campus**

Getting to know where essential campus resources are—such as the student advising center, psychological services, and the tutoring center~~will make your first few weeks on campus a lot easier, because you won't have to look for them while still getting used to your classes.

Take some time to check out the buildings where your classes will be held. This will prevent you from getting lost in the first few days of classes, and familiarize you with how long it takes to get from place to place. If you're worried about taking classes one after another in different buildings, a quick test run won't hurt. That way, you will avoid potential time delays in getting to your classes.

### **Starting a Routine**

Before getting too excited about all of the fun things you will be able to do during the week, remember that you do have a pretty big schedule change coming up. Starting classes means being in different places at different times, so it's a great idea to start getting used to that routine right this week.

What helps you most is to schedule your sleep. Following the planned time will ensure you have enough sleep to get to those early classes and stay wide awake.

If you have other daily routines, such as exercising or talking on the phone with family, work those into your day-to-day life before classes start so that you get a better idea of how they fit in with your schedule.

36. By participating in campus welcome activities, freshmen can.

- A. learn about campus culture
- B. get their course schedule
- C. have a physical examination
- D. take an entrance test
- 37. Why are freshmen advised to have a quick test run between buildings ?
  - A. To see how many facilities they can use.
  - B. To avoid being late for future classes.
  - C. To help those getting lost on campus.
  - D. To practice running on their way to class.
- 38. When is it best for freshmen to start getting used to the new routine?
  - A. On the first day of their classes.
  - B. Before the orientation week.
  - C. After their first-day classes.
  - D. During the orientation week.
- 39. What does the author suggest freshmen do to stay focused in class?
  - A. Take physical exercise before class.
  - B. Leave their phones powered off.
  - C. Take early classes every day.
  - D. Keep to the sleep schedule.
- 40. What is the author's purpose in writing this passage?
  - A. To offer some tips on making an easier start at college.
  - B. To remind freshmen about the first day of school.

- C. To help freshmen organize campus activities.
- D. To share his college experience with the reader.

В

(2020·天津·高考真题) "They tell me that you'd like to make a statue(塑像) of me-is that correct, Miss Vinnie Ream?"

The deep, gentle voice helped calm the nervous girl. Asking a favor of the President of the United States was no casual matter, especially for a seventeen-year-old girl.

"Yes, sir," she replied, her dark eyes meeting his. "I wouldn't have duo ask you, but my teacher, Mr. Mills, says I am ready. I plan to make it in an admirable manner. "

President Lincoln smiled. "Painters, sculptors-they've all tried to make the best of this ordinary face, but I'm afraid there's not much hope. What did you have in mind, Miss Ream? A bust(半身像)?"

Before Vinnie could say yes, the President hurried on, a shade of apology in his voice.

"Of course-I shouldn't have asked. A full-length pose would be much too big a project for a young woman your size."

Vinnie's face turned red. She realized she looked like a child, with her tiny figure. "Small does not mean weak, sir," she defended herself. "I was born in the country of Wisconsin. I've driven teams of horses and carried water. Making a full-length clay(粘土) figure would not exhaust my strength-and that is what I intend to do!"

The President's eyes, brightened at her show of spirit. "Sorry, madam, I have underestimated you as I didn't know your background."

But his smile faded as he rubbed his beard with bony fingers, in thought. "Miss Ream," he sighed, "I'd like to let you do it, but as you know, we are in the middle of a war. How could I possibly take the time to pose for a sculpture now? I hardly have a minute to myself."

Vinnie glanced around and noted the size of his office. "I work quickly," she said. Her voice was soft but confident as she pointed to the corner near the windows. "If I were to bring my clay here and work for three hours every afternoon, I could complete most of the project while you are at your desk."

The President seemed to consider her idea seriously. He got up and shook Vinnie's hand warmly, "I've heard that you are a talented young woman, and I have found you charming and intelligent as well. I cannot make my decision immediately, but you will hear from me soon."

The very next day, Vinnie received an invitation from the President.

41. What gave Vinnie confidence to make her request of President Lincoln?

- A. Her aggressive personality.
- B. Mr. Mills's encouraging remark.
- C. President Lincoln's gentle voice.
- D. Her interest in a challenging job.
- 42. How did President Lincoln first respond to Vinnie's request?
  - A. Pleased.
  - B. Thrilled.
  - C. Regretful.
  - D. Doubtful.
- 43. Vinnie confirmed her ability to make a full-length statue by highlighting
  - A. her experience from other projects
  - B. her innocent childhood in the country
  - C. the heavy labor she had done before
  - D. the skill she picked up in Wisconsin
- 44. Vinnie wanted to choose the corner near the windows to \_\_\_\_\_.
  - A. achieve effects of natural lighting
  - B. keep all her tools within easy reach
  - C. observe the President at a right angle
  - D. avoid disturbing the president's work
- 45. What message does the story convey?
  - A. A strong-willed soul can reach his goal.
  - B. Experience helps to promote excellence.
  - C. Ups and downs make one strong.
  - D. Devotion requires enthusiasm.

С

(2019·天津·高考真题) How does an ecosystem(生态系统) work? What makes the populations of different species the way they are? Why are there so many flies and so few wolves? To find an answer, scientists have built mathematical models of food webs, noting who eats whom and how much each one eats.

With such models, scientists have found out some key principles operating in food webs. Most food webs, for instance, consist of many weak links rather than a few strong ones. When a predator(掠食动物) always eats huge

以上内容仅为本文档的试下载部分,为可阅读页数的一半内容。如 要下载或阅读全文,请访问: <u>https://d.book118.com/32603005513</u> <u>1010034</u>